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Thank you for your email on 4 November 2024 asking for information in relation to the sale of the Millennium
Dome. You specifically requested ‘a detailed breakdown of all sums recovered by the government in relation
to this project on an annual basis as well as providing the total sum recovered as at today's date.’ Your

request has been handled under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

We have searched our records and can confirm that we do not hold the information you requested. It might be
helpful to explain that the “National Lottery Community Fund took over the remaining property, rights and
liabilities of the Millennium Commission following its dissolution in 2006. The Fund is entitled to a share of the
proceeds of land sales on the Greenwich Peninsula made by the Greater London Authority once certain costs
have been covered. Payments of £50.3 million (2022- 23 £55.2 million) are now forecast to be received
between 2016 and 2044, of which £10.5 million has been received by the end of 2023-24. No additional
income has been accrued for 2023-24.”

This information was taken from the National Lottery Community Fund’s Annual report and accounts 2023-
2024 in the Notes on page 134, Section 26 ‘Contingent Assets.” You might find the report helpful. Additionally,
you might like to contact the National Lottery Community Fund directly as they may be able to assist you with
your specific request. Details of how to do this can be found here

| hope this information is helpful and you are happy with the way we have handled your request. Our policy is
to respond to requests as helpfully and promptly as possible. If you are not happy with this response, you can
ask for an internal review within 40 working days by writing to the NAO FOI Team at FOl@nao.org.uk.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the
Information Commissioner for a decision. The primary way of escalating your concerns to the Information
Commissioner is at: https://ico.org.uk/foicomplaints.

Yours sincerely

NAO FOI Team
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